
 
 

 

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC OPEN HOUSE MEETING 

CITY OF KIRKWOOD 
STP-5502(610) West Essex Reconstruction Project 

 Kirkwood Road to Geyer Road 
 
Notice is hereby given to all interested persons that a public open house meeting will be held 
virtually on Zoom on Tuesday, June 28, 2022 from 6 p.m. to 7 p.m. and in-person in Room 200 at 
the Kirkwood Community Center, located at 111 S Geyer Road on Wednesday, June 29, 2022, 
from 4:30 – 7:30 p.m. In order join the virtual meeting, please use the following link: 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/87965523069 or Telephone: +1 (312) 626 6799  or +1 (646) 876 
9923 , Webinar ID: 879 6552 3069. No formal presentation will be made at the in-person public 
meeting.  Handicap access is available.  All interested persons will be given an opportunity to 
make comments concerning the design of the West Essex Reconstruction Project.  Additional 
information can be found on the city’s website at www.kirkwoodmo.org/projects. The proposed 
project elements are as follows:  
 
• New ADA compliant sidewalks and curb 

ramps/landings at the street intersections 
located between Geyer Road and North 
Kirkwood Road 

• Full-Depth Asphalt Roadway 
reconstruction 

• Improved pavement marking 
• Improvements at multiple crosswalks 
• Buffered bicycle lanes in both directions 

• Radius improvements for pedestrian safety 
• Temporary Construction Easements as 

indicated on the plans 
• Permanent Easements as indicated on the 

plans 
• Removal of Improvements as indicated on 

the plans 
• Mid-Block crossing with pedestrian signal  

 
Preliminary plans, maps, plats, environmental documentation, and other detailed information 
prepared by the City of Kirkwood’s engineering consultant (Lochmueller Group, Inc.) will be 
available at the public meeting. 
 
Tentative schedules for easement acquisition and construction will be discussed at the open house-
style format. 
 
 
In accordance with the requirements of Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 
“ADA”, the City of Kirkwood will not discriminate against qualified individuals on the basis of 
disability in its services, programs, or activities.  If you require an accommodation or modification, 
please contact Laurie Asche, City Clerk, (314) 822-5802 or aschelb@kirkwoodmo.org as soon as 
possible, no later than 48 hours before the scheduled event.  
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